

Ringwood Road, Bransgore, Christchurch, Dorset BH23 8JH T: 01425 672272 Fax: 01425 674554 www.bransgoreprimaryschool.co.uk

Head Teacher: Mr. Paul Brown

ving in the





Year 2's- Tuesday 30th November 2021

Year 1's - Wednesday 1st December 2021

Dear Parents/Carers.

To support our English learning about traditional tales, after half term we will be visiting Poole Lighthouse, to see a theatre production of Little Red Riding Hood. This will be an exciting outing for the children as we near Christmas and will help to support and enrich our English learning.

- We will be leaving school at 11.45am to ensure we get there for the 1pm performance and be returning for the normal end of day time, 3.15pm. If we are delayed, the school office will be informed who will then send out a text.
- We are travelling by a seat-belt equipped 60 seater coach provided by Laguna Travel.
- The groups will be led by the Year 1/2 teachers and other staff trained in First Aid with parent helper volunteers.
- The theatre will be open to the public during the visit, but children will be supervised at all times.
- There will not be an interval so children will not need any money.
- Children should wear normal school uniform and footwear, please also ensure your child has a coat.
- All children will be provided with a school packed lunch (to replace their hot school lunch) on the day of the performance which will be eaten in school before we travel.

To cover the cost of the trip we will be asking for £10.68 per child which includes coach travel. This is a voluntary contribution, however, if we do not receive enough contributions we will not be able to go ahead with this visit. We receive funding for any families eligible for Pupil Premium, so the cost for these pupils will be paid for from this funding.

Please make an online ScoPay payment and click consent if you wish your child to go on this visit, we do not accept cash or cheques or paper consent, it is all now online.

Please also select your child's lunch choice, the choice of filling is either ham, cheese or **tuna.** Of course, you are more than welcome to provide their own lunch.

Please submit your payment, consent and lunch choice by Friday 22<sup>nd</sup> October in order for us to confirm seats.

Please update the school office with any changes to medical information before the trips.

In addition, if you would like to accompany the children as a parent helper please can you let the office know by email admin@bransgore.hants.sch.uk We do request that parent helpers please lateral flow test on the morning of the trip and please bring a mask.

Thank you for your continued support with your child's learning.

Best regards,

Key Stage 1 Team

National Support School designated by